UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
REGION |
475 ALLENDALE ROAD
KING OF PRUSSIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19406-1415

April 7, 2005

Docket No. 04008974 License No. STB-1530
Control No. 136479

Kevin M. Budney

Vice President/Radiation Safety Officer
Budney Overhaul & Repair, Ltd.

131 New Park Drive

P.O. Box 158

Berlin, CT 06037-8158

SUBJECT: BUDNEY OVERHAUL & REPAIR, LTD., REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL
INFORMATION CONCERNING APPLICATION FOR RENEWAL OF LICENSE,
CONTROL NO. 136479

Dear Mr. Budney:

This is in reference to your application dated February 15, 2005 requesting to renew Nuclear
Regulatory Commission License No. STB-1530. In order to continue our review, we need the
following additional information:

The Decommissioning Funding Plan (DFP) on file for this license was drafted in March
1997. The DFP needs to be reviewed to ensure that the description of facilities and
work practices is accurate. The DFP currently states that waste filings are stored in a
locked room at the rear of the facility. In February 1998 the license was amended for a
waste storage trailer outside, behind the main building. For waste disposal the current
DFP states drums of waste filings will be transferred to Allied Signal at a minimal cost.
During an inspection of your facility by this office in November 1999, Budney officials
stated waste would be transported to an authorized disposal site. The cost estimates of
the DFP also need to be updated to reflect the current costs associated with the
surveying, clean up and decommissioning of the facility including the disposal of waste.
Please submit a revised DFP. Once the revised DFP is reviewed and approved the
dollar amount of financial assurance may need adjustment.

Current NRC regulations and guidance are available at the NRC Web sites listed below or by
contacting the Government Printing Office (GPO) toll-free at 1-888-293-6498. The GPO is
open from 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. EST, Monday through Friday (except Federal holidays).

We will continue our review upon receipt of this information. Please reply to my attention at the
Region | Office and refer to Mail Control No. 136479. If you have any technical questions
regarding this deficiency letter, please call John Nicholson at (610) 337-5236.
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In order to continue prompt review of your application, we request that you submit your
response to this letter within 30 calendar days from the date of this letter.

Sincerely,
Original signed by Elizabeth Ulirich

Betsy Ullrich

Senior Health Physicist
Commercial and R&D Branch
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

Enclosure:

NRC Web site addresses

NRC regulations
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/cfr/

Licensing guidance
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/nuregs/staff/sr1556/

General Policy and Procedure for NRC Enforcement Actions
Http://www.nrc.gov/what-we-do/regulatory/enforcement/enforc-pol.pdf

206 of the Energy Reorganization Act of 1974
http://www.nrc.gov/who-we-are/governing-laws.html
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